
Clinton County Sheriff’s Office 
News Release 
 
TO:        Area News 
 
REPORTED BY:              Sgt. K. Pray 
 
APPROVED BY:              Lt. Dominy 
 
SUBJECT OF RELEASE:            Hit and Run - Personal Injury Accident 
 
FOR MORE INFORMATION, CONTACT:         Major N. Leon 
                                 
NARRATIVE:    On June 27th, 2025, at approximately 12:00pm, Clinton County Sheriff’s 
Deputies responded to Felton Road in the town of Peru for the report of a motor vehicle 
crash involving a vehicle that struck a bicyclist and had left the scene.  Upon arrival, it was 
reported by witnesses that a dark in color Ford Explorer with tinted windows was traveling 
North on Felton Road, struck the bicyclist, a 61-year-old female, also traveling North, and 
accelerated away from the scene towards State Route 22B. 
 
DISPOSITION:               The victim was evaluated on scene by EMS for complaints of pain and 
abrasions and transported by Morrisonville EMS to UVM-CVPH for further evaluation.  At 
the time of press release, the victim was still being treated at UVM-CVPH for minor 
injuries.  The Sheriff’s Office was assisted on scene by Peru Fire Department/EMS and 
Morrisonville EMS. 
 
The Sheriff’s Office is seeking the public’s assistance with any information on the vehicle 
and/or driver involved as well as any other details that will assist with further investigation 
into this incident.  If anyone has information, please contact the Sheriff’s Office at 518-
565-4340 and request to speak with/leave a voicemail for Dep. Mendoza or Sgt. Pray. 
 


